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Office of the University President 
 

OP Memorandum Order 
Series of 2022 

 
TO:                        ALL SLSU EMPLOYEES 
    ALL SLSU STUDENTS 

 
SUBJECT: OPENING OF CLASSES FOR ACADEMIC YEAR 2022-2023 ON AUGUST 

15, 2022 
 
 

FROM:                 PROSE IVY G. YEPES, Ed.D. 
University President 

 
DATE:                  AUGUST 12, 2022 

 
 
Southern Leyte State University welcomes all the SLSU employees and most importantly the 
students (new, continuing and transferees) to the start of the new Academic Year 2022-2023 
which commences today, August 15, 2022. As we continue to traverse the new normal, the 
University will still employ the modified limited face to face classes as approved by the Governing 
Board. In addition, enhanced health protocols are also in place in compliance to the latest 
issuances of the IATF to ensure the safety of all SLSU academic community. 
 
In view of this, all concerned are hereby requested to please take note of the following: 
 

1. Attendance to the flag raising ceremony wearing ASEAN-inspired attire per OP 
Memorandum Order No. 143 s.2022 dated August 5, 2022; 

2. In terms of wearing of uniforms, students will be given one-month grace period not to 
wear them but are expected to wear decent attires. Meanwhile, the employees are also 
given two-week grace period of not wearing them. 

3. The attendance of the students is highly required to all the orientations scheduled by 
the academic and SAS units. 

 
For your information and widest dissemination. 
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